Lakeside Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group

Minutes of Meeting held on 6th May 2014
Perton Library 5.00pm

Present:

Brian Morris (Chairman)




Claire Wheeler (Vice Chairman)




Machiel Lindenbergh




Pat Pit




Jan Playford




Jane Oakley




Alison Holland




Dr Asthana




Kelly Marsh (Practice Manager)




Jackie Wedge (Minute Taker)

Apologies:

Barbara Boxley
1. Minutes of Previous Meeting
Minutes were agreed by the group.
2. Over 75 Enhanced Service
Letters are now being sent out to the over 75’s informing them of their designated doctor.  Most will be sent out with repeat prescriptions, the rest will be posted out to patients.  All letters will be sent out by the end of June.
3. Avoiding Unplanned Admissions Enhanced Service
KM explained this new enhanced service.  The patients most at risk of hospital admission in the practice will be case managed.  There must be at least 120 patients (or 2% of practice list) on case management register which will be put in place by the end of June.  Patients will have a care plan created with their named GP, which they will have a copy of in case of emergency, this will be in place by September.  Doctors will meet monthly to discuss patients on the register.  
4. Summary Care Records 
Km informed the group that the practice will be uploading patients summary care records (medications, allergies and adverse reactions) to the NHS spine.   This is likely to be in July 2014.  All patients were sent letters informing them of this in 2010.  However, anyone that did not opt out at that time can do so at any point.  The patients were assured that this is not the same as the Care Data scheme which the government currently has put on hold.  The purpose of summary care records are so that health care professional can access your records when attending A&E or Out of Hours.  This is done on an individual basis, only those with a Smart Card can access them and consent procedures should be followed.  This process is fully auditable.  An article on this has been put in the practices latest newsletter.
5. Electronic Prescription Service
The practice will be moving to electronic prescription service hopefully in September 2014.  KM explained that if patients nominate a pharmacy of their choice the prescription can automatically go to the chemist of patient’s choice.  

6. Patient Participation Enhanced Service (ES)/Friends & Family Test
The patient participation ES has been changed in the GP Contract this year.  There is now no requirement to conduct a patient survey, instead it will be replaced by the Friends and Family test i.e. how many patients would recommend friends and family to the practice.  There requirements of the enhanced service this year are:

· Develop/maintain a PPG that gains the views of patients and carers and enables the practice to obtain feedback from the practice population. This is a prerequisite of participation in the ES.

· PPG and practice staff to review patient feedback received by the practice from sources such as those below. Feedback should be reviewed at a frequency agreed with the PPG.

· the GP patient survey

· reviewing complaints and suggestions, for example in a practice post box or on

· online forums, or any other existing practice survey

· local voluntary or community groups or existing groups attached to the practice

· Healthwatch

· practice champions and peer support groups

· other local surveys arranged by CCGs or Commissioning Support Units (CSU)

· CQC reports

· the FFT (when available).
· Practice and PPG should develop and agree an action plan (based on three key priority areas) and agree how the practice will implement improvements

· Practice should publicise actions taken to practice population including providing the PPG with updates on progress and assessment of subsequent achievement within the timescales agreed. The practice and PPG will have to complete a reporting template to report actions taken during the year, involvement of the PPG and the outputs which have been achieved, i.e. how have patients and carers benefited from improvements. The reporting template should be posted on the practice website and displayed in the practice along with any other steps taken to publicise improvements to the practice population, including to seldom heard groups.
In order for the group to be representative, it was felt that we need some younger members. One suggestion was that we advertise in Perton Pages. 
It was agreed that the following source of feedback could be used by the group along with any other experiences and feedback received:

· National GP Patient Survey

· In-house GP Patient Survey from February 

· Complaints, feedback slips and suggestions box

· Comments on NHS Choices
KM to present these to the group.  The group to then decide on 3 key areas.  

It was suggested that we have a showcase event to show what we have achieved and an action plan from the feedback with stalls e.g. Diabetes, Age UK.    There will be also be regular feedback in the Newsletter.  
7. District PPG
BM updated the group on the last district PPG.

BM asked about the funding for the Patient Participation ES, KM confirmed that it have been reduced to 36p per registered patient.  BM informed the group that he was not able to go to the next meeting. 
8. Update on Continence Team Issue
It was explained that there is a set process for all referred to the continence team which has to be followed.  CW suggested that enquiries are made as to whether it is possible for patients to purchase continence pads etc direct from the company as this works out much cheaper than purchasing them from the local chemist.

9. Any Other Business 
Various feedback regarding the ordering of prescription was discussed.

Next Meeting – 24th June 2014 
